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March 1, 2021 

 

 

Subject: Inaccurate Commercial Vehicle Status 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Nevada Motor Carrier commercial registrations ran outside of the Federal CVIEW or SAFER 

systems (e.g. within State of Nevada systems) are returning an expired status when in fact most 

of the vehicles do have active authority.   
 

This is due to Nevada DMV having recently moved their carrier data over to a new system. 

NLETS & JLINK driver/vehicle queries for Nevada are currently still communicating with 

DMV's old registration system. As a result, outdated carrier information is being returned and is 

no longer reliable at this time.  

 

Nevada DMV is currently in the process of addressing the issue with their vendor, however there 

is no current ETA on a resolution.  

 

Please inform Roadside Enforcement to search the Federal CVIEW or SAFER systems for the 

most up-to-date and current status.  The driver should also be able to present a valid cab card 

for the vehicle. 

 

Please share this with law enforcement. 

 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Richard Wagner at 

(775) 684-4656 or rwagner@dmv.nv.gov or the Motor Carrier Tax & Licensing Team at 

mctlc@dmv.nv.gov  or call (775) 684-4711 ext 1. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Richard Wagner 

Tax Program Supervisor II 

Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles 


